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Dear Parents & Carers, 
Thank you for booking your child with us this holiday. This is a brief letter explaining how we work, what you can expect from us and some things you can do which will help us enormously- the more help we get with the bits on here the more time we’ll be able to spend with the children. So, here goes!

· All our policies are on the website www.stclaires.co.uk or on our front desk in Club- please make yourself aware of them. 
· For Safeguarding reasons, devices that have a camera built in are not allowed in our settings.
· Your child will be more hungry than they are during a normal day at school as they’ll be more active. Please pack extra lunch, and things your child likes! We encourage the children to eat savoury food first, then when they have eaten it all they can move onto sweet things- we strongly recommend plenty of savouries as we notice children who have lots of sugary items in their packed lunch tend to have a ‘sugar crash’ after lunch! 

· We have been quite successful in eliminating the culture of crisps and chocolate in lunch boxes with our King and Queen of healthy lunches- children really enjoy wearing the crown for lunch and are quite happy to have healthier alternatives so they can join in the competition!

· We provide a snack of fruit, cucumber, carrots etc. mid morning and mid afternoon, if children want something extra from their lunchboxes they can take something at this point.
· Please don’t include nuts, nut products (including Nutella), sweets, chocolate or fizzy drinks.
· Don’t put your child in their best clothes- we have lots of fun and your child may well get messy. Please let your child know you don’t mind them getting messy- we see many children not joining in because they are worried about what you may say!
· Likewise if it is wet, hot, cold etc please make sure you child has the right clothes and shoes to be outdoors for a while- we do encourage outdoor play and want the children to be comfortable while out. We see a lot of accidents due to children wearing flip flops & crocs- while with us your child may play differently than when out with you- we’ve had to stop children joining in with things before due to the risk posed by their footwear (Football in flip flops? Sorry, we have to say no!).
· On sunny days pleaser pack sunscreen, labeled with your child’s name.

· Sometimes there are mosquitoes/ gnats out during the day, particularly in the forest so packing insect repellant may help too.

· If you have any homework or areas you’d like us to help your child with over the holiday, please let us know.

· Please don’t be offended if a member of staff checks you are who you say you are and that it’s ok for your child to leave with you. Your patience will be appreciated and if you are in a rush please allow extra time- the staff are following procedure and have excellent safety reasons for sticking to it.
· If it is a hot day, we reserve the right to have a water fight at any opportunity! Ensuring your child always has a spare tee shirt & shorts may be a good idea.
Remember- if you have any questions, queries, suggestions or concerns, do speak to the staff on site at any time and we’ll do best to help. We really want to give your child an amazing holiday with memories they’ll treasure (
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